CEKC Board Meeting Minutes

November 12, 2018    Lyle Activity Center, Lyle, WA

Board Members attending: Barbara Sexton, Jan Stewart, Debbie Pyle, Bruce Bolme, Johanna Roe, Linda Williams, Darla Johnston

Guests: Pam Hylton, Don Starkin, Annie McHale, Laurie Wilhite, Bill Weiler

Linda Williams opened the meeting at 9:04 a.m.  She welcomed everyone in attendance.

The minutes from the CEKC October 2018 meeting were accepted unanimously.  No corrections were made.  

The Treasurer report for November 2018 was accepted unanimously.

Annie McHale presented information on a project she is hoping to develop in Stevenson.  She is looking to partner with Stevenson-Carson School District, the Port of Skamania, Washington Gorge Action Programs, Worksource and others to create a culinary training program.  She asked if CEKC would provide funds to support a feasibility study in order to obtain additional support from WSU's Rural Community Design Initiative.

Discussion followed on CEKC's providing some funds for the study.  Annie noted a conference call is set for December 12th with WSU.  No decision was made, as more information is needed. CEKC will revisit this request later.

__________________________________

Pam Hylton and Debbie Pyle reported on the Klickitat Community.  Two community meals are being planned-November 17 and December 22.  A question arose about insurance coverage.

Debbie thanked all the volunteers who helped with the annual Trail Run.  There were over 300 participants.  Funds raised are split between the Lyle Activity Center and the Klickitat Community Center.

__________________________________

Don Starkin with the Lyle Activity Center shared they have contracted with a facilities manager.  It is an independent contractor position.  He noted the recent Trunk or Treat went very well and was great fun.  He is concerned with the lack of volunteers willing to help out with the center.

__________________________________

Laurie Wilhite and Bill Weiler provided a PowerPoint presentation on the Pathfinder Adventure Outdoor School held in September 2018.  CEKC provided the program a loan in order for them to purchase supplies and materials. It allowed the Outdoor School to make use of a $73K grant from Washington State Parks.  Over 200 students from Klickitat County schools participated. The loan was paid back in full.  

__________________________________

Meeting declared adjourned at 10 a.m.  The board then held a retreat.
